

Thursday, October 7th, 2021

To Whom It May Concern:

Please accept this letter as support for the nomination of John Fyfe-Millar to fill the vacant council seat for Ward 13.

I consent to this letter being part of the public agenda.

I have known John for approximately 10 years. I feel that he is a capable and honest person with the knowledge and experience to fill the position left by this vacancy. John is a keen observer of the transitions downtown businesses have faced, due to construction and Covid restrictions recently. I feel that his love of the core area makes him an exception candidate.

Support for John in the 2018 election was strong; the difference being marginal between he and the vacating counsellor. I believe that wasting taxpayer money with a by-election is a mistake, especially considering John's proven track record of working in the City Hall environment and his on-the-ground perspective of downtown living.

Please feel free to contact me should you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Joe Duby Owner gNosh Restaurant